December 26™, 2018 Jersey Township End-
of-Year Meeting

Trustee Bright called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon and the Pledge of
Allegiance was given. Trustees Bright, Wetzel, and Frost, and Fiscal Officer
Jesenko were present; Zoning Inspector Witney was absent due to work
obligations.

Firstly, the $500 bonus to Jeff Fry was rescinded, as a bonus is an incentive to
retain staff and not to reward them for years of service according to the
prosecutor. The $500 was then awarded as a retroactive pay increase based upon
the advice of the prosecutor; namely that this was permissible.

Next, checks for bills and payroll were read aloud and countersigned by the
trustees.

Next, bonds were submitted to cover Cemetery Sexton Wedertz and Zoning
Inspector Witney, both of whom accept payments as part of their duties.

Fiscal Officer Jesenko reported that he was meeting with State Auditors at 4:30
o’clock that afternoon to turn over documents for audit.

Also, action was taken to correct outdated information on the township’s life
insurance policy. The January 3" Organizational Meeting and January 7" Monthly
Meeting were announced and public comment was heard, including questions
about the pending audit. There being no further business, the meeting was
adjourned.

Fiscal Officer:




